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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 

Year 6 Students: Aveley Secondary College 

Last Thursday 30 May,  the Year 6 students had the 
opportunity to listen to Associate Principal, Bev Day 
from Aveley Secondary College tell them about how to 
enrol at the school and other details. I know many of 
the Year 6 students are feeling both excited and 
apprehensive. Great times ahead for the Year 6 
students as they start their transition to secondary 
school. Parents - can you make sure you meet all the 
enrolment deadlines so your child’s start to secondary 
school is smooth, and to avoid anxiety for your child. 

Rooms 15 & 16 Assembly 

Well done to students and teachers, Miss Schwartz and 
Miss Van Den Berg, from Rooms 15 and 16 who 
presented the assembly last week. The theme of the 
assembly was the importance and benefits of reading. 
The item was thoroughly enjoyed by the audience. 

School Uniform: Winter Months 

A gentle reminder to parents that students are expected to wear the full school uniform during the 
winter months. Please make sure your child wears the school jumper/jacket on cooler days.  Netball, 
other sporting jumpers and random jumpers are not part of the school uniform. 

National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) 

If you believe you or your child may benefit from resources from the NDIS please contact Deputy 
Principal, Mrs Penny Reynolds who will put you in touch with someone who can assist. 

John Fleming Visits Malvern Springs 

John Fleming, highly regarded educator from Victoria,  visited Malvern Springs last week. He observed a 
number of our teachers teach a reading lesson. He had high praise for the quality of our dedicated 
teachers.  

 

Kind Regards 

Dr Jenny Kuhn 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Telephone:  08 6296 5422 

Email:  

Malvernsprings.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 

Dates to  

Remember 

Tuesday 11 and     

Wednesday 12 June 
Yirra Yaakin Theatre  

Company Performance 

Incursion 

Wednesday 12 June 
Junior Assembly 

Room 64 and 65 

Monday 17 June 
Salaka: African Drumming 

K-6 Incursion 

Friday 21 June  
Winter Carnival 

(Yr 4-6) 

Malvern Springs Primary School 

Independent Public School 
Principal: Jenny Kuhn 

Deputy Principals: Penny Reynolds, Luke Birnie,  

Lisa Salleo,  

Manager Corporate Services:  Cheryl Toland  
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MERIT CERTIFICATES… 

The following students have received Merit Certificates 

Ella G  Zavia T 
Fatima T 
Blake A 
Adan K 
Liam M 
Lillian J 
Fasha B 
Taya T 

Jason O 
Jake P 
Anureet K 
Priyanka M 
Matthew K 
Zach S 
Neeved A 
Max K  

Tia K 

Alivia D 

Paige H 

Lukas T 

Sari S 

Justin M 

Cooper P 

Aidan J 

Anna R 

Matilda Mc 

Sandra Nj 

Takamai P 

Aaliyah H 

Isabella B 

Garang D 

Kirat G 

Elijah L 

Abby P 

Holly B 

Malachi L 

Serenity F 

Michaela J 

Sree S 

Zavier F 

Alannah M 

Jett K 

Jacob H 

Lucas W 

Kesewa A 

Kylie T 

Evie R 

Dylan R 

DEPUTYS’ DESK… 

Influenza 

Influenza (flu) is a common, highly contagious virus that affects the respiratory 

system. Recently, we have had confirmed cases of Influenza within the school 

community. Getting the flu vaccine is your best protection against the flu. We 

urge all parents/caregivers to seek medical attention if anyone in your family   

develop flu-like symptoms. It is important that students who are unwell stay at 

home until they are feeling better or cleared by a Doctor. Attached is an           

Influenza fact sheet for your information. 

 

Kind Regards 

Penny Reynolds, Luke Birnie, Lisa Salleo 
Deputy Principals 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT. . .  

The Behaviour Focus for weeks 7 to 10 at Malvern Springs Primary is:  

Be Responsible- Starting work straight away. 

What is Responsibility?  

Being responsible means you do the things you are expected to do and accept 

the results of your actions. Teachers will be explicitly teaching the importance of 

starting tasks straight away. 

In primary school students have the opportunity to develop their sense of          

responsibility when they are held accountable for their things, their work and 

their actions. 

Emma Davis 

PBS Team 
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AWESOME ART. . .  

WORN OUT WORN ART 

Fashion creation has begun!! 

Students from MSPS are once again keen to design, create and showcase their talents in this year’s     

upcoming Worn Out Worn Art Fashion Parade. 

Items of clean recyclable materials are needed! 

Please donate any of the following items if you are able or have a way to resource from the community; 

 CDs 

 Paper towel rolls 

 Newspapers 

 Cardboard (dismantled and folded…please!!) 

 Bubble wrap 

 Milk bottles 

And any assortment of string, feathers, styrofoam, bottle caps or odds and ends for garment creations! 

Marissa Barry  

Visual Arts Specialist Teacher  

RAD READERS . .  

 

Welcome to Rad Readers! 

Each fortnight some classes will share their amazing effort in reading. Stay tuned! 

Guided Reading in Year 2 

This week we will take a sneak peek into T11 and T13’s Guided Reading sessions. 

Bianca Gormley 

Year 2 Teacher, T13 

The beautiful Milla completing 

her independent activity    

relating to her text. 

Miss Petkovic leading a guided reading session using 

Short Read texts. A big thank you to the P& C for 

their contributions. 

Awesome work Steve for  

being your best when       

completing your                 

comprehension activity. 
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KINDY 2020 APPLICATIONS  

Malvern Springs Primary School welcomes applications for Kindy 2020 for children who will turn 4 years 
old by 30 June 2020. While it is not compulsory, almost all parents send their children to Kindergarten 
so they get the best start to learning at school. If you are applying to enrol your child in Kindergarten at 
Malvern Springs Primary School, please collect an Application Form from the Front Office, complete and 
return it with the supporting documentation by Friday 26 July 2019. Parents will be informed of the  
outcome of applications during August in Term 3. 

WAAPA Winter School 2019 

WAAPA at ECU is offering an exciting performing arts program for children and young 
people in years 1 to 12, these July school holidays. The Winter School includes classes in 
drama, acting, screen acting, film making and musical theatre. For information about 
the many courses on offer please visit Winter School or contact Gabrielle Metcalf at  

g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au or 9370 6775. 
 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES. . .  

KINDY NEWS. . .  

 

 

 

 

 

Hi families, 

OSHClub friends are happy to inform you that the 

brochure for Vacation care is now available. You can 

get one from us by visiting the wet area ( Early    

Learning Block 3) or the undercover area. 

Amazing and fun activities await your children. 

Excursion to the Maze, circus, laser games, drumming 

workshop, sports and more... 

Enrol and book your child/children so that the fun 

can begin! 

 

                              Eulogius, Haylee and Team OSHClub 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.waapa.ecu.edu.au%2Fcorporate-training-and-short-courses%2Fexplore-short-courses&data=02%7C01%7CKendall.Hammond%40education.wa.edu.au%7Ce4447349f92c4b6af2e308d6d75c9045%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0
mailto:g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au

